
www.lamorindaweekly.com            925-377-0977 Wednesday, December 8, 2010Page: LAMORINDA WEEKLYA8

Editor: 
I am writing in response to the
reader who unfairly attacked Burger
King in Moraga. I have never found
the place "filthy" and find the staff
extremely pleasant and hard work-
ing. If this reader has a problem with
Dollar Tree they should direct it ac-
cordingly. In addition, you would
have to be crazy to open a high end
retail establishment in "our beloved
Moraga". They can say all they want
that they would shop at such but we
all know this wouldn't be the case.
And the argument that property val-
ues will suffer due to a Dollar Tree is
just plain silly.

Tara Murphy
Moraga

Leaf Blowers

Editor:
I was at the city council meeting and
spoke against the proposed ban on
leaf blowers. 
QUIET ORINDA IS DISHONEST!
The argument about particulate mat-
ter and pollution is phony and con-
trived.  They seem to think all
particulate matter in the air comes
from leaf blowers.  The arguments
about particulate matter and pollu-
tion from leaf blowers are meaning-
less in the absence of any attempt to
measure the quantity of such pollu-
tion caused by leaf blowers com-
pared to the total amount of such
pollution that exists.  Until they
come up with  valid quantitative
measurements, their word is worth-
less.  
When asked what they would go
after next, they claimed there would
not be any followup attempts to ban
other things that make noise.  Due to
their dishonesty about particulate
matter; I do not believe them.  Leaf
blowers are quiet and tranquil when
compared to the noise chain saws
and wood chippers make.  Yet those
tools are as necessary as leaf blow-
ers.
Maybe Quiet Orinda will not go
away…but neither will we!

Henry R. Pinney
Orinda

Dear Editor:
From decade to decade I like to pe-
ruse articles on local concerns and
letters to the editor to assess my own
views of the world in relation to my
community's and I am always richly
rewarded. I was particularly re-
warded in last week's (Nov 24)
Lamorinda Weekly.
On page one, I was shocked and dis-
gusted to find that through-out my
many years, I have been subjected
to, " .. .particulates - the microscopic
particles of fecal matter, herbicides,

and pesticides - made airborne by
leaf blowers .... " [Italics added). My
gosh, in all my years of intermittent
listening to lawn mowers, chain
saws, leaf blowers and the like, I had
no idea that my very life was in dan-
ger, that, " ... it's the particulates that
will kill us."
How could I have known? (Maybe
gardeners we see, dead on our side-
walks and filling our hospitals, drop-
ping like flies from these highly
offensive and dangerous particu-
lates,?- but that can't be).
Orinda organizer Jeff Segall cer-
tainly has a most reasonable re-
sponse to this dreadful problem;
twice each week this poor man is," ..
forced to retreat indoors ... " [To pro-
tect his 3 year old twins and wife
against] " ... this onslaught of mow
and blow landscaping crews ... "
While I do not know how to protect
myself from dangerous poo poo dust
(yucky!) and unnamed killer toxins;
I really must be honest here and
admit that I have never personally
noticed these airborne perils or their
after affects, nor has anyone I know,
but I guess we are just insensitive
and unaware; the walking dead, so
to speak.
I might also admit that the sound of
leaf blowers and other machinery,
on rare occasions, has annoyed me
for 10 minutes or so - but not enough
for me to tell my fine neighbors to
stop cleaning their lawns and walks
and not even enough to force me
into my hermetically sealed home to
protect my little children, long now
grown up and healthy, from this im-
pending airborne death.
Maybe Segall, Kendall and their ilk
will take on those nasty base
woofers in passing cars, the kind that
rattle us to our bones. I want them to
ban whatever annoys me and use
any ridiculous hyperbole they can
get into print, by golly!

Sincerely
David K. Lindemuth

Dear Editor: 
I am writing to thank the Orinda
City Council for their unanimous
vote to KEEP leaf blowers in
Orinda. Years ago, summer vaca-
tioners were reluctant to come to
Orinda because of our “foliage prob-
lem.” It was not until the advent of
the leaf blower, after which our
meadows and orchards and streets
were blown clean, that Orinda’s
population surged. It is very likely
that, today, Orinda would suffer a
sizable population decline if these
implements were banned. 
Historical documents show an even
earlier and more important role for
the leaf blower, particularly in the
settlement of the American West.
Meticulous records kept by the ex-
plorers Lewis & Clark show how
often their mission faltered until
Congress provided funding for the
purchase of two, early model leaf
blowers, allowing the explorers to
clear a pathway through the moun-
tainous, foliage-laden territory that
we now call California and Oregon. 
Going further back in our history, it
is a little-known fact that our first
settlers brought with them on the
Mayflower an early prototype of the
leaf blower. It is rumored that Myles
Standish refused to set foot on Ply-
mouth Rock until the blower was
gassed up and the debris swept from
that outcropping. Thomas Jefferson
later claimed he could not possibly
have maintained his estate at Monti-
cello, with all its deciduous trees,
had he not been the beneficiary of
Ben Franklin’s redesigned leaf
blower.  
There has been much talk from the
would-be blower banners about the
deleterious health effects of blowers
on children (“asthma in children has
increased almost 200% in the last 25
years, etc.”). This kind of emotion-
alism has no place in a debate about
serious matters: put simply, what is
to be done about the ubiquitous
presence of fallen leaves, sticks, and

dog droppings on our lawns and
driveways? Am I to allow this debris
to accumulate simply because my
neighbors’ toddlers might contract
asthma or another respiratory dis-
ease from the regular dispersal of
particulate matter while they are at
play? Councilwoman Severson
struck the right note at November’s
meeting: if some Orindans are wor-
ried about the noise and pollution
caused by leaf blowers, why can’t
they simply invest in triple-pane
windows and remain indoors? 
Many of those opposed to leaf blow-
ers fail to understand the variety of
useful tasks that this versatile ma-
chine can perform. Recently, when
my wife’s hair blower shorted out
and we were faced with the prospect
of arriving late for an important so-
cial engagement, I employed my
leaf blower successfully in drying
and curling Barb’s perm. When my
little terrier Toby had a piece of sir-
loin caught in his throat, I was able
to dislodge the impediment by ap-
plying several blasts of forced air
from my blower directly to his lar-
ynx, saving the animal’s life. 
It is unfortunate that some in this
community put their own family’s
health and peace of mind before
their neighbor’s right to use what-
ever power tool he chooses. I ap-
plaud the Orinda City Council for
having the good sense to silence
those who beg for quiet and to place
the right to a well-manicured lawn
and an unblemished driveway above
any public health concerns. I hope
council members have placed a
small replica of a blower in their
Orinda time capsule, emblazoned
with the inscription across its throt-
tle, “Blow Free or Die: Orinda Then,
Orinda Now, Orinda Forever.” God
bless them all. 

Yours sincerely, 
J. Segall 
Orinda
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If you have significant
knowledge about an issue
facing Lamorinda or one of
its cities that requires more

than the 350 words to which
we must limit Letters to the

Editor, don’t despair! You can
submit your letter to our

Public Forum section.  Just
send your letter to

letters@lamorindaweekly.com
and let us know you’d like to
be considered for the Public

Forum. 

Join our Public Forum

Community Service
We are pleased to make space available whenever possible for

some of Lamorinda’s dedicated community service organizations to
submit news and information about their activities.   Submissions

can be sent to  storydesk@lamorindaweekly.com with the
subject header In Service to the Community.

See’s Candies Comes to Moraga – Kiwanis Holiday
Fundraiser
Submitted by Bob Reynolds

To help fund its local charitable giving, members

of the Kiwanis Club of Moraga Valley will oper-

ate two See’s Candies fundraising locations at the

Rheem Shopping Center until Christmas Eve.  The

main shop is next door to TJ Maxx, with a satellite lo-

cation at the CVS store in Rheem.  Kimco Corp. do-

nated the shop space and CVS provided its prime lobby

space, both at no cost.

Kiwanis President John Haffner said that the

See’s Candies shop will benefit Kiwanis’ efforts to sup-

port children in Lamorinda, the larger community, and

across the world.

Both locations will be open from noon to 6:00

p.m., Wednesday-Sunday, through December 24th.

Both feature many of See’s holiday favorites and gifts.

Bob Reynolds in the Rheem ‘store’, next to TJ Maxx Photo Sophie Braccini

Friends of Eddie Roodveldt sit on the bench dedicated to his memory.   
Standing, Left to Right: Margaret Layshock, Don Miller, Dan Murphy, Jim
Drennan, Nora Avelar, Lydia Avelar, Jose Avelar, and Marcela Avelar.
Sitting, L to R too: Dotti Miller, Mary Drennan, Lillian Roodveldt, 
Al Simonsen, and Joan Ulrich. Photo submitted by Gary Irwin

Memorial Bench Dedicated
to Eddie Roodveldt
Submitted by Gary Irwin 

Abench at the Moraga

Commons was dedicated

to the memory of prominent

Moragan Eddie Roodveldt by

his family and friends in early

November.  Funds for the bench

and its maintenance had been

donated by his friends and busi-

ness acquaintances after his

death from melanoma in Febru-

ary, 2008. Roodveldt and his

wife, Lillian, had been Moraga

residents since 1995 and were

very active in both the Moraga

and Lafayette Chamber of

Commerce.  He was a leader in

establishing the Farmers Mar-

ket in Moraga and a very active

member of the Rotary Club of

Moraga.

Karen Stafford
Passed away, Saturday, November

27, 2010 at age 65, after a long and

courageous 18-year struggle with

brain tumors. Karen grew up in

Orinda and attended Miramonte

High School from 1959-1963 and

graduated from the University of

Colorado, Boulder. She briefly lived

in San Francisco where she met her

first husband, Jon Rantzman, with

whom she traveled around the

world for two years in their VW van.  Returning to Berkeley, she

remained a world traveler, pursuing her career as a gifted

photographer until it was cut short by her illness. Karen was a

lover of the arts, theatre, museums, symphony and opera as well

as a dedicated docent. She was a beautiful, loving, caring person,

who never had a bad word to say about anyone and never

complained.

Predeceased by father Paul Stafford and nephew Jason Hunter,

Karen leaves behind her adoring family: mother, Virginia Stafford

of Moraga; sister, Kathrine Hunter of Santa Rosa; niece, Kelly

vanZutphen (Ben) and their daughters, Savannah, Liliana, Eloise

and Georgie of Healdsburg. For the last 17 years, Karen has

resided in El Granada, with her long-time partner, Fred Wright.

Their favorite pastime was enjoying the beauty of the Pacific

Ocean from their home and walking along the beach. 

A memorial service will be held at a future date. For more

information, contact Miller-Dutra Coastside Chapel at 650-726-

4474. Donations in her memory may be made to the National

Brain Tumor Society at www.braintumor.org or 124 Watertown

Street, Suite 2D, Watertown, Mass. 02472.
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SINCE 1969

(925) 676-2103Local 104 Union Shop

YOUR AC SYSTEM SHOULDN’T HAVE TO WORK SO HARD TO BE COOL.

$45 
A/C MAINTENANCE SPECIAL  

UP 
TO

$3,375
IN REBATES AND TAX CREDITS!

ON SELECT CARRIER SYSTEMS
See dealer for complete details. Limited time only.

FREE ESTIMATES ON INSTALLATIONS

After $50 Sheet Metal Workers’ Local 104 Union rebate. 
One per household. See dealer for details. Expires 5/15/2010

I WANT 
TO BE 
COOL

Local 104 Union Shop

www.ACSystemsInc.com i License# 632329

SERVING LAMORINDA FOR 40 YEARS 

HEY, I'M 
STRUGGLING
OVER HERE!!

READY SOLAR SYSTEMS, TOO

WE DO$45 
A/C MAINTENANCE SPECIAL  

UP 
TO

$3,375
IN REBATES AND TAX CREDITS!

ON SELECT CARRIER SYSTEMS
See dealer for complete details. Limited time only.

After $50 Sheet Metal Workers’ Local 104 Union rebate. 
One per household. See dealer for details. Expires 5/15/2010

FURNACE MAINTENANCE
Call for details

Valid until 12/31/2010

FREE ESTIMATES ON INSTALLATIONS

REBATES & TAX CREDIT
ENDING 12/31/10

Call for details




